

CATAWBA VALLEY RIFLE & PISTOL CLUB

P.O. BOX 664 CONOVER, NORTH CAROLINA 28613

President: Randy Clark 828 850-5150 Vice President: Sam Birchfield 828 514-6628 Secretary: Steve Roe 336-957-0790 Treasurer: Exec. Range Officer: Range Officer: John Grimes 828 478-2878 Tim Drum 828 464-2942 Neill Sipe 828 256-9372

October 2, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by club vice-president, Sam Birchfield. The September meeting minutes were read and approved. The September, 2014 Treasurer's report was read and accepted. Balance brought forward was \$56,495.89, deposits were \$1,697.00 and disbursements for the month totaled \$35,740.46 (including final land payment of \$31,275.00). Ending balance was \$22,452.43. Guests this month were Ron Glover -1st meeting; Bill Shamblin, and Peter Garvey -2nd meeting.

Old Business:

- The steel plate rack is awaiting further components to complete the repairs however it is fully functional.
- The newly approved additional benches for the 300 yard line have yet to be constructed.
- Bob Metz reported the wobble trap needs minor electrical work and possibly a new switch to repair. It was also advised that a small covering would shield the device from weather.

New Business:

- The regularly scheduled Work Party days will continue next Thursday, October 9th. All those who are able are encouraged to attend.
- Keith Harper requested and was granted the date of December 13th for a CCW class.
- Neill Sipe advised that Glenn Sipe, one of the three founding members of CVRPC passed away recently. A proposal was made and approved to send flowers and a \$100 donation/memorial to Mt. Zion Lutheran church.
- Harold Wilson advised the 300 yard benchrest match will be held on the 4th Saturday, October 25th. Harold also reminded the membership that in 2015 the benchrest matches will be held on the 4th Saturday, March-November.
- Steve Roe advised the September .22 TSC match will be held on the 13th. Matches are scheduled for October and November.
- Joe Lassiter advised the TGAC 3-gun match will be held on Saturday, October 4th at 10:00AM. Matches are scheduled October-March 2015.
- George Northam advised the club that dates may be requested in the future regarding the 2015 NC State High Power Championship matches.
- Tim Drum advised the next walk-around for new prospective new members will be on November 6th at 6:00 PM.
- Bill Howell addressed the membership regarding the continuing decline of the condition of the interior and exterior of the clubhouse. Discussion followed and a "Building and Grounds" type committee consisting of Bill Howell, Don Alexander, Keith Harper, and Steve Roe was formed. The committee will examine the condition of the structure and advise of suggested repairs at the November meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:54 PM. Respectfully submitted, Steve Roe Secretary CVRPC

